

- February 12, 1973 -

MONTHLY CIVIC LEAGUE MEETING

\$\$ REASSESSMENT \$\$

PLAN TO ATTEND.....The monthly Civic League meeting at the Atlantic Permanent Savings and Loan Bldg. on Independence Blvd. at 8:00 p.m., Friday, February 16, 1973. The guest speaker will be Mr. Ivan Mapp, Commissioner of Revenue for the city of Virginia Beach. Mr. Mapp has graciously volunteered to answer questions of a general nature, but has requested specific situations be handled through his office. Mr. Reeves Johnson, Safety Engineer for the city, has tentatively accepted an invitation to attend and discuss the overall traffic safety problems which plague this area.

REPORT FROM THE CHAIRMAN OF THE TRAFFIC LIGHT COMMITTEE

Mr. Dick Hendren, Chairman of the Traffic Light Committee will make a complete report of the findings of his committee at the February meeting of the Civic League.

GARDEN CLUB BLOSSOMS!!

Mrs. M. J. Schwartz presented a program on "Flower Arranging" at the February Garden Club meeting. Mrs. Joyce Wilkinson reported that the "Plant-A-Crepe-Myrtle" project had sold 63 trees to area residents. Gibbs Nursery has indicated that the trees will be delivered in time for spring planting. Branch out and join the Garden Club; you'll find the experience fruitful......Call Sandy Harman, Membership Chairman at 497-6078.

CONGRATULATIONS

To the John A. Stuckemeyer family of 4408 Drury Circle for winning the "yard of the month" award (no mean feat in February).

To Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Woelfel of 653 Whitechapel Drive on the birth of a boy on February 6th.

RECREATION CENTER BUDGET MEETING

The annual budget meeting of the general membership of the Recreation Center will be held at the Pembroke Meadows Elementary School on Tuesday, February 20th at 7:30 p.m. All members of the Recreation Center (and those interested in joining) are encouraged to attend.

"LET THERE BE LIGHT"

Thanks to the efforts of Billy Norelle, Bill McIntire, Jim Fralix and Charlie Cunningham, our entranceway is now enjoying the midnight sun....changing light bulbs in our community could almost be a full time job:

IT'S ALMOST PARTY TIME AGAIN

Joy Fralix, Chairwoman of the Social Committee advises that a really big party is planned for this spring. Watch the bulletin board for further information.

OFFICERS INSTALLED

The January meeting of the Civic League saw the following board members of the Civic League installed at an impressive ceremony by Rev. Tracy Floyd:

President	Charlie Cunningham	497-2643
1st Vice President	Dick Hendren	497-8017
2nd Vice President	Barbara McIntire	497-4370
3rd Vice President	Jim Fralix	497-6320
Treasurer	Joe Richter	499-7174
Recording Secretary	Pat Joseph	499-6307
Financial Secretary	Daphyne Carey	499=5210
	Dick Biondo	497-1781
Social Committee Chairman	Joy Fralix	497-6320
Publicity Committee Chairman Marqua Burt		497-5293
By-Laws Committee Chairman	Loraine Gunter	499-5585
Parliamentarian	Mary Harris	499-0902
Block Mother Committee	Jeanette Willenbrink	497-2057

NEWS AND PUBLICITY

Marqua Burt has volunteered to head the Publicity Committee and is desperately in need of news and help. If you are interested in supporting this very important function of the Civic League contact Marqua at 497-5293. Talent not required-only effort!

HAPPINESS IS

-having a standing room only crowd at the Civic League meetings....
-a traffic light at Pembroke and Independence Boulevards....
 being on a committee where everyone agrees on the first ballot....
-having plumbing problems and finding that your new neighbor next door is a plumber....

....living in Pembroke Shores